RESOLUTION NO. R-85- 7 3

WHEREAS, the City of Conway is in need of additional land for a landfill
site and a borrow area for fill material for the current site; and

WHEREAS, the Conway City Council has option to buy 70 acres :of land
adjacent to the existing landfill site.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF CONWAY,
ARKANSAS:

That the 1985 budget is hereby amended to appropriate $110,000 to purchase
the 70 acres under option.

PASSED this 12th day of November, 1985.

APPROVED:

Lov wl

Mayor J

ATTEST:



STATE OF ARKANSAS
. DEPARTMENT OF POLLUTION CONTROL AND ECOLOGY

8001 NATIONAL DRIVE, P.O. BOX 9583
LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72209

October 28, 1985 PHONE: (501) 562-7444

The Honorable William "Bill" Wright
Mayor, City of Conway

Municipal Building

Conway, Arkansas 72032

Dear ‘Mayor Wright:

I am writing in regards to the geotechnical report for the property west
of the present landfill. According to the report the property contains a
substantial amount of suitable quality clay soil which could be used at
the present landfill. As you are aware, the Department is concerned
about the chronic problems noted at the landfill. Prior to approving
this acreage for use as a borrow area a ial action plan and time
table must be developed. This plan should include the following:

1) A map delineating the borrow area and calculations on the amount of
usable material available and the amount required to reach The
designed finished grade.

2) Apl evegetating the entire site except for a small working
face. This plan should include the on o e cast and

west slopes with final cover, terraces, mulch and

seeding. Specific vegetation type as well as planting schedule and
seed bed preparation should be provided.

3) Also a sedimentation pond with an adequate retention time should be

constructed to receive runoff from the borrow area as well as the
landrill.

It was also understood at our October 17, 1985 meeting that the property is
generally not recommended for further solid waste pemit pursual. However,
it was also understood that a small acreage (5-10 acres) adjacent to the
existing landfill could be favorably considered for landfill expansion
within the next five (5) years.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please call Mark
Witherspoon or me at (501) 562-7444,

Cordially,

Tony Morris
Geologist - Land Disposal Section
Permits Branch

T™:cjh
cc: Harry Elliott, ADPC&E District Field Inspector, CTA Branch

Mark Witherspoon, Geologist Supervisor - Land Disposal Section,
Permits Rranch





